From: Carol Davidson

Sent: Tuesday, April 19, 2022 11:12 AM

To: Clerks Richmondhill < <u>clerks@richmondhill.ca</u>> **Subject:** Stand with Residents against the TOC MZO

Dear Members of Council,

MZOs are an undemocratic tool that excludes residents from taking part in building their community. Unfortunately, this <u>Council has embraced the use of MZOs</u> by approving them and even <u>requesting them</u>. That must stop here and now. The MZO to rush through the TOC plan is unacceptable and wholly unnecessary. There is plenty of time for consultations regarding this land development. The municipalities of York Region, including Richmond Hill are essential to making this TOC plan a livable community.

It is time Richmond Hill Council took a stand against this and all undemocratic MZOs. Stand up for the residents who demand to be part of the development process. Send a strong message to Queen's Park that this MZO is unnecessary, and that Richmond Hill wants to work with the province on a future plan. Your constituents deserve no less.

Sincerely,

Carol Davidson

Oak Ridges

25 Green Meadow Cres. Richmond Hill